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Newsletter  22nd October 2023 

WELCOME TO OUR CHURCHES: 

 

CONNECT WITH US ONLINE: 

Facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

www.bramhambenefice.org   

 
 

OUR CLERGY: 

Rev. Nick Morgan, Vicar 
revnjmorgan@gmail.com  

 

Rev. Trish Anslow, Assistant Priest 
t.anslow@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Rev. Glenda Webb, Associate Priest 
revglendabramhambenefice@gmail.com 

 

Joanna Davies, Connections Minister 
beneficeconnectionsminister@gmail.com 

 

Emma Hunter, Benefice Safeguarding Officer 
safeguardingbramhambenefice@gmail.com 

 

Parish Office: 01937 844402                            
Mon-Thurs 8.30am-2.30pm 

Emma Hunter, Parish Administrator 
bramhambenefice@outlook.com 



 

 

OCCASIONAL OFFICES: 

Services across the Benefice 

10.00am Wednesday  -  Communion Service at St. Mary’s Church,                
Boston Spa 

 

Join  us at: 
facebook.com/BramhamBenefice 

or 

www.BramhamBenefice.org/online-services 

8am Sundays - Communion Service  
1st, 3rd and 4th Sunday of the month at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

2nd Sunday of the month at All Saints’, Thorp Arch 

6pm  Sunday—Compline Service at St. Mary’s Church, Boston Spa 

9.15am Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday Morning Prayer at St. Mary’s 

Church, Boston Spa 

FUNERALS: 
 

 

WEDDINGS 
 
 
 

BAPTISM: 

 

Harry Wardman 

Sunday 22nd October 

St Mary’s Church 

Boston Spa 

 

 

Bonnie Ewen 

Sunday 19th November 

St Mary’s Church 

Boston Spa 

 

 

Jude Ellison 

Sunday 26th November 

St Mary’s Church 

Boston Spa 
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Readings 

22nd Oct 9.30am Parish Worship 

29th Oct 10am Benefice HC at Clifford 

5th Nov 9.30am Communion Service 

12th Nov 10.50am 
Short Service at the War           

Memorial, Thorp Arch village 

All Saints’ Church,  
Thorp Arch 

St. Peter’s Church, 
Walton 

22nd Oct 10am Parish Worship 

29th Oct 10am Benefice HC at Clifford 

5th Nov 10am Celtic Communion Service 

12th Nov 10am Remembrance Service 

St. Luke’s Church, 
Clifford 

22nd Oct 9.30am Communion Service 

29th Oct 10am Benefice HC at Clifford 

5th Nov  See other church services 

12th Nov 9.30am Remembrance Service 

All Saints’ Church,              
Bramham 

St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

22nd Oct 11am Parish Mass 

29th Oct 10am Benefice Holy Communion 

5th Nov 11am Parish Mass 

12th Nov 11am Remembrance Service 

22nd Oct 10am Communion Service 

29th Oct 10am Benefice HC at Clifford 

5th Nov 10am All Together Service 

12th Nov 9.45am Remembrance Service 

22nd October 
 

Proper 24 
Isaiah 45.1-7 

1Thessalonians 1.1-10 
Mathew 22.15-22 

29th October 
 

Nehemiah 8.1-4a 
Colossians 3.12-17 
Matthew 24.30-35 

5th November 
 

Micah 3.5-end 
1Thessalonians 2.9-13 

Matthew 24.1-14 

If you want to 
discourage Trick 
and Treaters, 
please use the 
poster on the 
back of this 
newsletter. 

12th November 
 

See church notice 
board / ask your 
churchwarden 



 

 

 

 

 
 

St. Mary’s Email Prayer Group  
If you would like to include someone                                                                      

on the Prayer list  please contact Niki on:   
stmarysprayer18@gmail.com 

 
 

THE RECENTLY DEPARTED:  
Beric Reed and Peter Clayton 

PLEASE HELP US PRAY FOR: 

mailto:stmarysprayer18@gmail.com
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St. Mary’s Church, 
Boston Spa 

All Saints’ Church,  
Thorp Arch 

                                                                100 CLUB 2023/2024 
                                           Letters have been distributed for the 100 Club    
                                           and this is a reminder to please return your               
                                           completed slip with cheque or cash before the 
draws commence in December. Your continued support is ALWAYS         
appreciated and makes our lives so much easier!! 
New members are always greeted with open arms, so if you are thinking of 
joining the ‘Club’ PLEASE, PLEASE DO SO                                                                
by contacting Freda or  Margaret. 
Freda Scarr – 01937 842297 
Margaret Barker – 01937 844263 
This is a really good way to raise funds for St Mary’s Church and creates 
our own little lottery!  

 

The Pet  service at All Saints, was enjoyed by    

owners and their animal friends alike. Children and 

adults came with their pets and some even joined 

in with the singing ! We will look forward to the 

event again next year . 

The congregation at    

All Saints Church, Thorp 

Arch,  had the privilege 

of celebrating with 

Kathleen and Colin 

Sanderson on their 70th 

Wedding Anniversary. 



 

 

 

We pray too for an end to violence in this country, particularly for an 
end to antisemitic violence; our Jewish brothers and sisters deserve 
to live lives free from fear. No school should have to close because of 
security threats; places of worship should not need security guards to 
keep worshippers safe. We stand in solidarity with those in our         
communities who may not feel welcomed and respected. Prejudice 
has no place in our society, whether anti-Jewish or anti-Muslim, and 
the war between Hamas and Israel must not be used to demonise 
whole communities and destabilise the peace that we so value in our 
cities and towns. 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers 

A Joint Statement on Violence in Israel and Gaza 

We watch with grief and horror as the violence in Israel and Gaza 
intensifies, following the dreadful terrorist attack on Israel by               
Hamas. We remember that all people are created in the image of 
God, and therefore deserve to be    treated  with respect and                
dignity, to live lives free of fear and violence. 

As the archbishops said in their joint statement last week: 

“We are grieved and deeply concerned at the violence in          
Israel and     Gaza,  and we unequivocally condemn the        
attacks by Hamas. We pray for those who are mourning, 
those who are injured, and all those fearing for their  safety. 
We pray for restraint on all sides, and renewed efforts              
towards a just peace for all. The way forward must be for 
both sides to build confidence in a secure future through 
which Israel and its people can live in security within its            
internationally recognised borders, and Palestinians have 
their own state and live in their lands in security, and with 
peace and justice.” 

We condemn the acts of violence, particularly those that are                 
targeting innocent  civilians – men, women and children who are 
killed and held hostage while simply trying to live. We ask that          
leaders seek a way forward that ends the vicious cycles of violence 
and finds a way to build peace among peoples and nations, in which  
everyone can flourish and prosper. 

We pray that the peace of God will reign; that justice and mercy will 
bring an end to war and terror. We pray for the freedom of all            
peoples, that they may live in unity with their neighbours, that their 
humanity may be respected and that they may live without fear. 
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In the words of Archbishop Hosam, with people around the world, 
we pray: 

O God of all justice and peace 

we cry out to you in the midst of the pain and trauma 

of violence and fear which prevails in the Holy Land. 

Be with those who need you in these days                            

of suffering; 

we pray for people of all faiths – Jews, Muslims and                 

Christians and for all people of the land. 

While we pray to you, O Lord, for an end to violence and the 

establishment of peace, 

we also call for you to bring justice and equity to the              

peoples. 

Guide us into your kingdom 

where all people are treated with dignity and honour as 

your children 

for, to all of us, you are our Heavenly Father. 

In Jesus’ name we pray. Amen. 

 

If you are able, please support the Jerusalem and the Middle East 
Church Association (JMECA) appeal for the Ahli Arab Hospital to 
continue providing life-saving medical care:www.jmeca.org.uk/
get-involved/donate/current-appeals-0/al-ahli-hospital-
gaza-appeal 
 
 
 
 
 
With every blessing - 

+ Stephen, Archbishop of York 
+ Paul, Bishop of Whitby 
+ John, Bishop of Selby 
+ Eleanor, Bishop of Hull 

https://www.jmeca.org.uk/get-involved/donate/current-appeals-0/al-ahli-hospital-gaza-appeal
https://www.jmeca.org.uk/get-involved/donate/current-appeals-0/al-ahli-hospital-gaza-appeal
https://www.jmeca.org.uk/get-involved/donate/current-appeals-0/al-ahli-hospital-gaza-appeal
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OCTOBER 2023: WE'RE CURRENTLY LOW ON... 

• INSTANT PORRIDGE/READY BREK 
• BREAKFAST/CEREAL BARS 

• LONG-LIFE FRUIT JUICE - CARTONS PLEASE 
• TINNED SOUP 

• TINNED HAM/CORNED BEEF 
• TINNED MINCE/CHILLI/MEATBALLS/STEW 

• TINNED SWEETCORN 
• TINNED POTATOES 

• INSTANT MASH 
• SPONGE PUDDINGS - LONGLIFE 

• CUSTARD - TINNED OR CARTONS 
• TINNED FRUIT - ALL TYPES 

• CRACKERS - ALL TYPES 
• HOT CHOCOLATE 

• SWEET SPREADS - JAMS, HONEY ETC 



 11 

 

UMBRELLA    
DONATIONS 

Please donate umbrellas to 
help the asylum seekers 
who are staying in the 

Gateway Hotel.  
 

They have a 30 minute 
walk to the  nearest      

bus stop. 
 

Donations can be dropped 
off at St. Mary’s Church 



 

 


